Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association Meeting

August 9, 2011

President John Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7 p.m., with the Pledge of Allegiance.  All board members were present except John Johnston.  Seven property owners were in attendance.

The minutes of the meeting of July 12, 2011 were read and Phil Overy made a motion to approve, seconded by Marilyn Meyer.  Motion passed.

Marilyn Meyer presented the Treasurer’s report, indicating cash inflow of $67,976.04 and expenditures of $2,207.39.  The checking account balance is $271,085.59.  Janet Hirsch made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Kevin Seelbach.  Motion passed.  Marilyn also sought approval of payment for items including administrative supplies, material for the security gate, the portable toilet, truck repair and grass mowing, plus payment for legal fees.  Ray Lauer made a motion to approve payment, seconded by Kevin Seelbach.  Motion passed.

Due to the absence of Russ Wilner, Rich Hirsch reported on issues affecting the entrance gate.  He installed network cabling between the callbox and guard shack that allows downloading transaction and gate card data from inside the guard shack, and he installed an emergency telephone in the guard shack that uses the gate phone line.  Also, the hinge on the callbox came loose, and Rich welded it.

Kevin Seelbach, reporting about the Maintenance issues, stated the Bob Cat had been serviced and is now ready for use.

Next, Janet presented the proposed budget for 2011-12 FY, and made a motion for acceptance.  Marilyn Meyer seconded.  The motion passed and the budget was adopted as presented.  

Reporting for the Sewer Project, Janet stated that 163 STEP tanks have been installed.  It is anticipated all tanks should be installed by the first week of September.  One of the 3 sand filters of the Waste Water Treatment Plant is ready to begin connections.  (One sand filter can accommodate 102 house sewer connections.)  The expected startup of the north side connections to the treatment plant is the 3rd week of August.  

Janet reiterated the construction contract requires that TGB restore every property to its original condition after the installation is complete.  If any areas of your property that are damaged as part of the installation, the procedure is to document the damage and submit the documentation to the resident engineer, Mike Larenson.  TGB is only required to make restoration to original condition.  The contractor is not required to reimburse property owners for any repairs that the property owner damages on their own.  Once again, Janet reminded everyone that if homeowners do not have the electrical circuit ready to connect they would incur a substantial expense to connect at a later date.  Electrical connections should be certified when installed.

Clarue Holland reported the license for the dam had been renewed on July 14, 2011.  Also, DNR is sponsoring a workshop in February 2012, and she will attend.  She suggested the dam be mowed one more time before winter, and she was granted permission to get this accomplished if it can be done for less than $1,000.  

Marilyn indicated she had received correspondence from our salt supplier, for the roads, and a commitment was needed on a re-order by September.  President Dauernheim will look into this matter.

Old Business

President Dauernheim reported he had contacted Easter Fence Company in regards to having a post re-set for the gate to the maintenance yard.  He was promised the work would be accomplished on August 26 or 27.  

John also made a motion to have an entry in the Newsletter advising property owners that have boat docks in poor condition that they must be repaired by June 1, 2012, and that this information be posted in the Newsletter in each publication between now and that date.  If not repaired by the June 2012 date, arrangements will be made by the Board for the respective docks to be dismantled and removed.  Ray Lauer seconded this motion.  Motion passed.

New Business

Phil Overy asked for authority to start a neighborhood watch program.  He would seek block captains and hopes to get commitments from 30 people on the north side and a like number for the south side of the lake.  He was told to proceed and he indicated there would be a meeting with a representative from the Sheriff’s Department in mid-October.  

Phil also proposed Lake Tishomingo establish ordinances for enforcement of laws here at the lake, but when it was explained by Ray this was not possible because we are not a government entity, he withdrew the proposal.

There being no further issues for discussion, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Marilyn, seconded by Kevin, at 8:03 p.m.

Submitted by Ray Lauer, Secretary

